
 

BOH MEETING MINUTES 

6-3-20  
 

Attending 

Bridget Sweet, Chair 

Timothy Cochrane, Vice Chair   

Jeff Harris, Member 

 

Also, in attendance: Cathleen Liberty, Director of Public Health, Ginny McNeil, Zoom participants 

Meeting called to order 5:00 pm   

   

REVIEW OF MEETING MINUTES   

   

Review of May 5, 2020 and May 21, 2020 minutes. Motion made to accept minutes, Vice Chair Cochrane, 

Second by Member Harris, Motion to accept by Vice Chair Cochrane, it was voted unanimously to accept 

the minutes. Chair Sweet conducted a roll call. 

  

OLD BUSINESS   

 

NEW BUSINESS  

A. Discussion of Local Beach Regulations  

Director Liberty noted that under the MGL 111, Chapter 31, Section 104: Prevention of spread of infection 

she asked the board if they want to consider beach regulation to provide education to the beach goers on 

social distancing, the number of people in a household allowed, face coverings, etc. Chair Sweet asked 

Ryan Jette if residents have been at the beach. Ryan stated there are signs at the beach about social 

distances, etc. and no beach goers are adhering to the social distancing or face coverings. The board briefly 

discussed that enforcement is an improbable expectation of the regulation and decided not to purse beach 

regulations.  

 

B. Discussion of Mold and Legionnaires Guidance 

Director Liberty brought the guidance to the board’s attention and is educating the business community on 

the need to make sure their water is safe to use to minimize the risk of Legionnaire’s disease by providing 

the guidance from the CDC on the COVID 19 portal on the website.  

 

C.  Recreational Camp Guidance 

Director Liberty noted that the minimum requirements for recreational camps discusses staffing and 

operations, group sizes and rations, screening and monitoring of children and staff, isolations and 

discharge of sick children and staff, hygiene, and health practices and personal protective equipment. 

 

D. Reopen food establishments outdoor dining 

Director Liberty noted that the governor will speak to when the outdoor dining can commence in Phase 2 

and when he does the food establishments will have to adhere to the sector specific safety protocol which 

are social distancing, cleaning and disinfecting, hygiene protocol and staffing and operations. They also 

have to have a written COVID 19 Control Plan and an Attestation posted at the establishment. The 

establishments will also have to adhere to the Town’s permitting process too.  



Chair Sweet addressed a participants question regarding recreational camps guidance. 

   

HEALTH DIRECTOR’S REPORT   

   

    

OTHER BUSINESS UNKNOWN AT TIME OF POSTING   

 

ADJOURN   

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:35 PM – Motion made by Vice Chair Cochrane    

Second – Member Harris 

Chair Sweet conducted a roll call 

  

 Next Board of Health meeting will be on July 1, 2020.   

   

Respectfully submitted,   

                   
    

                 Dated   

 Cc:   Board of Health Members   

         Town Clerk   


